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SUBJECT
Briefing on regional and national healthcare markets.  
BACKGROUND
On May 20th, the Committee of the Whole was briefed on Proposed Ordinance 2009-0322, which would require non-represented King County employees earning more than the mean income for King County to contribute a portion of their earnings (i.e., through payroll deduction) toward their medical costs.  
A separate labor policy related to employee contributions towards healthcare costs has also been introduced.  The labor policy would require all benefitted employees to pay a monthly healthcare premium with a tiered approach for spouses/domestic partners and dependents.
Councilmembers raised numerous questions about the county’s medical plans, best practices in employer medical coverage, and ways to reduce health care costs.  At the request of the Chair, Council staff worked with the Executive branch to prepare briefings to address some of these questions.  
The first briefing, on June 3rd, focused on the county’s medical coverage, the results of the Health Reform Initiative, and the rationale underlying the negotiated benefits package for 2010 to 2012.
Today’s briefing focuses on the regional and national healthcare market, trends, and best practices.  The speakers will be Caroline Whalen (Executive staff), Mary McWilliams (Puget Sound Health Alliance), and Mikel Gray (Mercer Health and Benefits LLC).
ATTACHMENTS
1. May 20, 2009 Staff Report to Proposed Ordinance 2009-0322
2. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0322 (Attachment to May 20, 2009 Staff Report)

3. KingCare 2009 Benefits at a Glance (Attachment to May 20, 2009 Staff Report)

4. Group Health 2009 Benefits at a Glance (Attachment to May 20, 2009 Staff Report)

5. Survey of Other Local Jurisdictions’ Healthcare (Attachment to May 20, 2009 Staff Report)

6. June 3, 2009 Briefing on Medical Coverage for King County Employees

7. June 3, 2009 Executive Staff Presentation on Employee Health Benefits
INVITED
1. Jim Buck, Department of Executive Services
2. Caroline Whalen, Department of Executive Services
3. Karleen Sakumoto, Human Resources Division
4. Kerry Schaefer, Human Resources Division

5. Mary McWilliams, Puget Sound Health Alliance
6. Mikel Gray, Mercer Health and Benefits LLC
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